Moscow

12.11.2008

To: JARTEx LLC
Mr. Vettik

Dear Jaanus Vettik!

ZAO Parastek Beton expresses thanks to all staff of JARTEx LLC., who
have participated in the reconstruction of our plant by the area more than 3000 sq.
meters in Kolomna of Moscow region. Special thanks personally for you, as a head
of the company for the clear contract maintenance and realizing this project in
time. It is hard not to mention the congruence of company’s departments, showing
high quality of works completed taking into consideration tight time-schedule and
also prompt problems solving on site.

Professionalism of your staff, that attitude to duties and tasks inspires the
optimism to the future trends of our cooperation. We are hoping sincerely, that

your company will perform self-name on the same high level in future projects.

With best wishes,

[

Olli Ruutikainen

Managing Director

ZAQ Parastek Beton

Leningradskiy prospekt, 37A-14/1 Telephone +7 495 789 8903
125167, Moscow Telefax +7 495 789 8904

Russian Federation



